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  April 4, 2024 

 

 Dear Pastor & Prayer Partners, 

 

 Greeting you in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ whom we serve through Gospel.  

 

 Our Almighty God brought us safe and sound to another year! Praise His Holy name 

for the overflowing blessings He bestowed upon us in 2023. 

 

I just turned 72 years old last January and by God’s grace I am still able to do God’s 

work here in our church. During the first Sunday of the year we have casted our visions in the 

church, our theme for this year is “revive, renew, refocus, rebuild”. Our goal is to win 1000 

souls and distribute 10,000 tracts. We printed out our specific goals; annually, quarterly, 

monthly and weekly goals. Each one is given a bible reading plan.  

 

We have celebrated our 16th church anniversary last February 11, 2024 and our guest 

speakers are pastor Jim Johnson, president of our mission board and his successor, pastor Jeff 

Wilson of USA. Their team have seen the worked here in the Philippines and they were surely 

blessed.  

 

We were organized after 2 years as a mission so our years here since we started this 

church is 18 years. Glory to God the church have produce faithful men of God to go to the 

mission field. The Lord has put in our hearts to expand and start mission churches. These 

pastors are under my care, I give up the position of pastoring in our main church to my son, 

pastor Gaius Santiago. I am now overseeing and assisting specially our newly opened 

missions. We have outreaches where there is no pastor, the Lord continues to open villages 

for the gospel. The work here is huge and needs support. We really thank the Lord for your 

partnership here in the Philippines. We appreciate you so much, your giving made the 

difference.  

 

I gathered these pastors for monthly meeting and together we help and pray for one 

another. Most of my financial support is actually going to these missionaries. Please keep 

supporting me for the work here needs financial assistance. We will be having our Family 

Camp and seven sayings this March 28-30 in our camp site at Suyo, Bagulin, La Union. We 

have more upcoming events like mission conference and Sunday school teachers training.  

 

The church in Naguilian main church is needing your prayers since we continuously 

sending missionaries, the church finances is squeezed and their pastor, my son, Gaius don’t 

have that much support. I actually help him financially and he is doing a great work. He is 

handling his pioneered mission work and outreaches at the same time the main church. He is 

still currently training some of the men in the church.  

 

Our priority is missions that is why the church building is not that beautiful. The church 

started giving our first fruit offerings since 2022. The church have built a small project, these 

commitments can make a small project yearly. Please help us with these projects, the church 

would be very glad if you would help us in these projects.  
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Thank you so much for your partnership. Please know that your labor is not in vain in 

the Lord. We love you so much and we are praying for you.  

 

 

Prayer requests: 

 

 

 a. Camp site Canal    : $ 2000 

 b. Church beautification main church : $1500 

 c. Gate of the church    : $1000 

 d. Fence around the church   : $1000 

 e. Support of pastor Gaius Santiago  : $100 

         

 

   BECAUSE OF CHRIST,  

          

    

   MATEO SANTIAGO 



 



 



 

  


